MARCH 12, 2012
VIEW POINT TENNIS CLUB GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

President Joe Morton called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM

Ed DeWald informed the President that a quorum was met

Secretary’s Report-Lori Jones
Motion was made by George Peck to dispense with the reading of the January 13th General Meeting Minutes. Motion was seconded, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report-Diane Hudson
Current balances of accounts are as follows:

General Funds-$6,112.52

Capital Funds-$5,670.00

Equipment Purchase or Repair-$967.24

Langdon Sports-$1,646.12

Total= $14,395.88
378 Paid Members

Vice-President’s Report-Del Stitt
Social and Activities Calendar
Spring Fling Banquet, hosted by the 3.5 Blue and White teams. Tickets are still available.

Theme: A Black Tie Affair in which you can wear anything from PJ’s to your tennis outfit but PLEASE put on a black tie.

Date: March 16th 

Time:  Happy Hour 5 PM, Dinner 6 PM

Music: DJ’s, Bob and Charlotta 7 PM

Place: Ballroom

Tickets: $17.50 per person

Menu: 

Parmesan Herbed Chicken

Caesar Salad

Herb Buttered Rosemary Potatoes

Mushroom Green Bean Almandine

Southwest Corn Medley

French Rolls & Butter

Cinnamon Bread Pudding
New Captains Meeting, March 19th 2012, 7:00 PM in the N.P. Gathering Room.

Captains will receive pertinent documents for next season at that time.

Tournaments

Next year we will be hosting 4 events and away for 3

Del thanked the Tournament Coordinators, Deb Schoeberl, and Ronda Shubert along with trainees Carol Chapin and Janet Vigland, for all the time and effort they put in preparing and organizing the tournaments, which is about 60 hours per event. 

Bill and Chris McQuitty will be involved as Coordinators next season. 

SVE-Farnsworth March 12th-17th , Coordinator-Carol Nordness assisted by Linda Decker. We will be represented from the 2.0 to the 4.0 levels.

SSV-Farnsworth Mixed March 19th-24th, Coordinators Bob and Jan Allan. We have participants from all levels, 1.5 to 4.0. 

Monte Vista 8 Player, Coordinator Ray Cottrell assisted by Ray Pelland.  Teams will be participating from levels 2.0 to 4.0.

Your teammates would certainly appreciate your support at these three major events. Come out and cheer them on. Good luck to all the participants!!

Venture Out Fall Classic, Coordinator Clive MacRaild. Sign up sheets are at the East Courts, entry deadline is March 25th .  The Classic will begin Monday October 29th .  Check the website for further information. 

Court Scheduling and Cleaning

Tom Rucker has agreed to continue to schedule for another year, which he has done since 1999. 

Thank you, Lee McDougall for managing this season’s court cleanups and thank you volunteers from each team. 

Unfortunately for us, Lee and Marie will be leaving the park next year but we already have two relatively new players that have stepped up and agreed to share the duties. Thank you Lorne Smelsky and Mike Bigelow. 

Del also thanked all of you who volunteer to make our tennis club run like a “tennis family” from Captains to those of us who help in the kitchen and set up the courts for league matches. Without this kind of support there would not be a tennis program like we have here at View Point.

Bobby Oakley and Tom Barton were acknowledged for their on going efforts for maintaining the equipment throughout the season. 
Pro-Program 

Chris Langdon Sports will continue to offer lessons and clinics next season. 
New this year was the addition of clinics for all levels paid for from the Sports Account. Requests have been made to begin the clinics before Christmas especially for the 1.5 and 2.0 levels.

President’s Report-Joe Morton
West Court Proposal

Cheryl Dewarrat, VP Manager, has asked and received approval from the Regional Manager and the Vice-President of Viewpoint to install new West 

Courts. They will be pouring Post Tension Slabs in the months of April and May.

Replacement of Patio Covering, West Courts

Motion: Dale Bowan moved and accepted an amendment that the tennis club spends no more than $5,500 to have a contractor cover the existing patio with aluminum paneling similar to that of carports at View Point. Motion was seconded. After further discussion the motion passed.
George Peck made a motion to accept the above motion as read, motion seconded and passed, all in favor.
Committee Reports 

Website-Ed Dewald

The committee has started using a new program due to the cost of running Microsoft Office 365.  The new site is http:/viewpointtennis.weeby.com/index.html

Weeby will cost $4.99 a month for the Pro Software that will allow the committee to take advantage of all that Weeby has to offer. 

Self-Rating-Ed Dewald

Due to Del Stitt becoming President next season he has resigned from the Self-Rating Committee. The Committee has replaced Del with two new members, Ralph Sharp and Ruth Finch. 

Stats-Larry Warnke

Individual games-28,000+ , won 51%
Team Matches-1500+, won 54.1%

New stat this year, Tie Breakers
Individual games-662, won 53 1/2 %

Team Matches-226, won 56.2% . Percentage with out 17 tiebreakers, 60% 

4.0 Team DID NOT lose a match this year and the 1.5’s only LOST ONE!!

Out of 72 scorekeepers and 532 matches this season, 41 people scored 5X or more, 20 10X or more, 4 20X or more with the most matches being scored by Craig Decker.
Recognition-Ron Stewart

Ron reported that the Past Presidents Plague is now out of the kitchen and is displayed at the East Courts as well as a Plague showing the current Executive Board.

Selection of Early Builders of the Tennis Club to be recognized at the Spring Fling on March 17th and will be engraved on a plaque. 

The criteria for selecting builders and outstanding contributors will be made available on the website and as handouts to Captains.  

There will be the introduction of an Annual Award for outstanding support to our tennis club presented at the Spring Fling.

Nomination Committee-Carol Nordness

Nomination committee chairperson Carol Nordness informed us that she as well as Linda Decker, Loren McLeod and Dale Bowen with input from the President and Vice-President have identified potential candidates for the Executive Board for the fiscal year of 2012-2013.

President-Del Stitt

Vice-President-Ramona Rees

Treasurer-Maria Bitman

Secretary-Lori Jones 

Ed Dewald made a motion that the candidates be accepted to the Executive Board, motion seconded and carried.

George Peck made a Motion to Adjourn, motion seconded and carried.

